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ENDANGERED SPECIES CONSULTATION

The New England District, Army Corps of Engineers has reviewed the list of species protected under the
Endangered Species Act of 1973, as amended, which might occur at the project site. It is our preliminary
determination that the proposed activity for which authorization is being sought is designed, situated or will be
operated/used in such a manner that it is not likely to adversely affect any Federally listed endangered or
threatened species or their designated critical habitat. By this Public Notice, we are requesting that the
appropriate | leral Agency concur with our determination.

The following authorizations have been applied for, or have been, or will be obtained:
(X) Permit " ‘cense or Assent from State.
() Permit from Local Wetland Agency or Conservation Commission.
(X) Water Quality Certification in accordance with Section 401 of the Clean Water Act.

In order to properly evaluate the proposal, we are seeking public comment. Anyone wishing to comment is
encouraged to do so. Comments should be submitted in writing by the above date. If you have any questions,
please contact Shawn Mahaney at (978) 318-8492.

Any person may request, in writing, within the comment period specified in this notice, that a public hearing be
held to consider the application. Requests for a public hearing shall specifically state the reasons for holding a
public hearing. The Corps holds public hearings for the purpose of obtaining public comments when that is the
best means for understanding a wide variety of concerns from a diverse segment of the public.

The MEDEP will conduct public hearings on this project. The Corps will attend the hearing and be available to
address questions, concerns and explain the Corps permit process. The State public hearings for this project are
tentatively scheduled for October 18-19, 2016, with possible spillover to Oct. 20. For more information, check
the MDEP website: http://www.maine.gov/dep/waste/juniperridge/index.html

The initial determinations made herein will be reviewed in light of facts submitted in response to this notice.

All comments will be considered a matter of public record. Copies of letters of objection will be forwarded to
the applicant who will normally be requested to contact objectors directly in an effort to reach an understanding.

THIS NOTICE If ="~ AN AUTHOR._ATION TO DO ANY WORK.

l,ééék J. Del Giudice

Chief, Permits and ™ iforcement Branch
Regulatory Division

















